
 

Richard E. Dunn, Director 
 
Land Protection Branch 
2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive  
Suite 1054, East Tower 
Atlanta, Georgia 30334 
404-657-8600 
 

 June 25, 2020 

Via Email Only: RWMITCHE@southernco.com 
Georgia Power Company 
c/o Mr. Robert W. Mitchell, Environmental Affairs Manager  
241 Ralph McGill Boulevard 
Atlanta, GA 30308 

Subject: Revised Compliance Status Report (CSR) dated February 22, 2019  
 Addendum to the Revised VRP CSR dated October 30, 2019 

1st, 2nd, and 3rd VRP Progress Reports dated March 29, Oct. 1, 2019, and April 2, 2020 
 Savannah Electric – Plant Kraft, HSI Site No. 10415 
 155 Crossgate Road, Port Wentworth, Chatham County, Georgia 

Dear Mr. Mitchell: 

The Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) has reviewed the referenced documents, 
which were submitted by Resolute on behalf of Georgia Power Company for the above referenced 
site. These documents were submitted pursuant to the Georgia Voluntary Remediation Program 
(VRP) Act.  EPD finds these documents to be complete with respect to the VRP Act and the Rules 
for Hazardous Site Response.  EPD concurs with the Certification of Compliance dated October 
29, 2019 that this site is in compliance with Type 3 Risk Reduction Standards for soil for regulated 
substances associated with releases from this site and that groundwater associated with this site 
will comply with the purposes, provisions, and policies of the VRP Act through the use of 
restrictive covenants to be placed on the property.  EPD concurs that soil and groundwater on the 
property identified as Tract 2 is affected by impacts from the adjacent Atlantic Wood Industries 
site, which is being addressed under Hazardous Site Inventory (HSI) No. 10018.   
 
Once Environmental Covenants (ECs) have been recorded for applicable properties, the subject 
site can be removed from the HSI.  EPD comments on the draft ECs have been provided in separate 
correspondence. Please provide updated, signed covenants to EPD with documentation verifying 
that they have been provided to appropriate parties in accordance with the Uniform Environmental 
Covenants Act. If not submitted by October 2, 2020, please provide a semi-annual status report. 
Should you have any questions, please contact Michael Smilley at (404) 463-0530. 
 
 Sincerely,   
  
  
 Jason Metzger 
 Program Manager 
 Response and Remediation Program 

c: Christina Coleman (via email: CCOLEMAN@southernco.com) 
 Stephen K. Wilson (via email: Stephen.Wilson@ResoluteEnv.com) 
 Andrea Rimer (via email: andrea.rimer@troutmansanders.com) 

File: 216-0122 (VRP) 


